INGRAINED

KNOX AND DISTRICT WOODWORKERS CLUB INC. P.O. BOX 35 UPPER FERNTREE GULLY 3156

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer	: : :	Alf Stephens -David Howell Fred (Aussie) Moore Bill Ide	758-3599 874-6757 758-2207 801-9149
Treasurer	9	BIII lue	
News Editor	2	Phil Wetheriy	720-2347

NEWSLETTER

MAY, 1995

Boy the months are just flying by, here it is almost into May and I am only just starting this months newsletter.

The "Trash 'n' Treasure" Market was a huge success, total profit \$410.00. A big thank you to all those people who cleared out under the house and the garage, giving us lots of hidden treasures to sell.

Julie O'Conner certainly knows how to organise a good Market, she had it under control from start to finish. Well done Julie. Wendy Allen did a great Sausage Sizzle, slaving over a hot B.B.Q. all morning and thanks to all others who helped. I have been told our next Trash 'n' Treasure will be some time in November, so start socking away again, we need all the "treasurers" we can get.

The day trip to Ballarat on 6th May is full - everything is organised for a really exciting day, all we need now is good weather, it is always COLD in Ballarat so warm clothing please.

Don't forget the OFFICIAL OPENING of your NEW CLUB ROOMS on 13th MAY, 2.00 p.m. We would like to see all past and present members and their families in attendance. You have really earned this day, a proud day for all of us. A small plate of goodies for afternoon tea would be appreciated.

COMPLAINT CORNER -

We have a fantastic work-shop, BUT, unfortunately, due to a minority, leave all their rubbish for the next person to clean it up and tools are not put back in their correct places.

So to those few people please get your act together and think of others that follow you.

NEXT GENERAL MEETING - Wednesday, 3rd May, 7.30 p.m.

The carving classes on a Saturday afternoon are proving very popular under the expert tuition of Michael Cook. \$5.00 for the afternoon, still room for a few more members. 1.00 p.m. - 4. p.m.

NEW MEMBERS -

John Clarke, Gerry Daelmans, Amanda Driscoll, Robert Sledge and Arthur Whyte. Welcome to you all.

MITRE 10 - BAYSWATER -

We receive untold support from Mitre 10 Bayswater, we hope you are all using your discount cards.

LAWN MOWING ROSTER - 10.00 a.m.

13 MAY

24 JUNE

Rob Low .

George Lászlo

Ed Lawer

Bob Kunert

Guenter Kuerschen

John Kors

If for some reason you are unable to take your turn on the roster please contact the Secretary immediately.

KNOX FESTIVAL gave us a profit of \$1,927.80 compared with \$788.84 in 1994. In the light of these comparisons, the Club thanks those Members and the ladies who contributed by manning the barricades. In particular a special thank you to Bill Hawley, who generously donated the two clocks for the Club Raffle, to Paddy and Pat McCann who donated cream, milk and Big M's, to Rosemarie Moore who supplied without charge the tablecloths, crockery, cutlery and flowers, to Sergio Meilak who donated sweets and to those other members who kindly donated goods for sale. These combined efforts are what makes this Club something special. The ladies did a great job with the Devonshire Teas.

PROFILE OF A MEMBER - Sorry, we didn't receive one this month. If you have a funny story about a member we would love to hear from you.

A poor response from last months "Morse Code" puzzle. Don't forget there is a prize at the end of the year for the grand winner. Alf seems to think this months is "not too difficult is it". Looks very difficult. Keep the entries coming in before the next newsletter.

MAKING THEIR MARK -

The LADY'S AUXILIARY, which came into being on Friday, 24th March did not take long to make their presence felt. Before the end of the following week they had organised a "Trash 'n' Treasure" event for Saturday, 22nd April. Julie O'Connor, the prime mover, contacted the local paper and organised publicity and arranged for a notice in our Newsletter to alert Members. With all the necessary arrangements made it seemed that the only concern was the weather on the day. However, as the scheduled weekend approached there had been Tittle outside interest and a phone call by Julie to the Club Secretary, to confirm that notice boards had been organised, revealed that this important assignment had been overlooked. With only two days to go this was a catastrophe but, as usual, a word in Alf Stephen's ear produced a speedy solution. In the meantime Julie was being inundated with phone calls from interested potential stall holders.

D Day dawned crisp and clear, ideal conditions for the event. The scheduled start at 8 a.m. found all the stallholders already in evidence and potential customers wandering around. The smell of frying sausages and onions, with Wendy Allen, suitably adorned with an Akubra hat and wielding a frying pan with professional aplomb, temptingly pervaded the atmosphere, while Nancy Stephens and Sue Wetherly ably assisted by various male Members plied their wares on behalf of the Club. It was a carnival atmosphere, enjoyed by all who participated and produce a capital bonus for the Club of \$410.

Thanks Fred (Aussie) Moore for your article.

KEY ROSTER -Tuesday 10 a.m. Reg Dixon

Wednesday 10 a.m. Dick Kors

Thursday 10 a.m. Dick Kors Tuesday 6.30 p.m. Red Dixon

Wednesday 6.30 p.m. Frank O'Connor

Thursday 6.30 p.m. Frank O'Connor

Friday 6.30 p.m. Bruce Allen/Phil Wetherly

Saturday 1.00 p.m.
Bruce Allen/Phil Wetherly

-Word Puzzles

